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Human Resources Branch Memorandum 
 

SUBJECT: 

General Salary Increases – Bargaining Unit 9 and 10 
 

NUMBER: 
HRB 22-029 

DATE ISSUED: 
November 22, 2022 

 

DISTRIBUTION: 

Bargaining Unit 9 Represented and Affiliated Excluded Employees,  
and Bargaining Unit 10 Affiliated Excluded Employees 
 

EXPIRES: 

Until Superseded 
 

☐ Action Required    ☒ Informational Only    ☐ Control Agency Directive   
 
Purpose 
The purpose of this memorandum is to inform bargaining unit (BU) 9 represented and affiliated 
excluded employees, and BU 10 affiliated excluded employees of new General Salary 
Increases (GSI). The California Department of Human Resources (CalHR) has approved a 2.5 
percent GSI effective July 1, 2022, for BU 9 represented and affiliated excluded employees and 
BU 10 affiliated excluded employees.   
 
Authority 
BU 9 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 
CalHR Pay Letters 22-36 and 22-37 
 
General Salary Increase (GSI) 
Employees with a collective bargaining unit identifier (CBID) of R09, M09, S09, M10, and S10 
are eligible to receive the 2.5 percent GSI. The new salary rate will be reflected in employees’ 
November 2022 pay warrants.  
 
The Human Resources Branch (HRB) is working with the State Controller’s Office to issue 
retroactive payments for the July 2022 through October 2022 pay periods and anticipates that 
retroactive payments will issue by November 30, 2022. 
 
Note: Represented employees in BU 10 are not currently scheduled to receive a GSI.  
 
Contact 
If you have any questions or need additional information, submit an inquiry to HRB through the 
Ask HR portal.  

https://www.calhr.ca.gov/labor-relations/Pages/Unit-09-Professional-Engineers.aspx
https://hrnet.calhr.ca.gov/CalHRNet/Documents/PayLetters/pdf/pl2236.pdf
https://hrnet.calhr.ca.gov/CalHRNet/Documents/PayLetters/pdf/pl2237.pdf
https://helpdesk.wildlife.ca.gov/CherwellPortal/HR?_=53ea3087#4

